Newsletter from The Camillian Social Center Rayong

June 2019

Dear Friends and Supporters,

Here we are once again with a newsletter from The Camillian Children’s Home (CSC) and
Independent Living Center (IDP) for June 2019. The rainy season is now with us and our children here
have to take special care of their health because of ever changing weather. This makes it very easy to fall
ill at this time of year. For their studies, having returned to school after the long summer break for 1 2
months, they have met new friends, teachers and there lessons have become more difficult with the
beginning of the new semester which all part of growing up. Back at the center, our caregivers here also
teach them in extra classes and sometime we have a foreign volunteer teacher to take a special English
class which is good for their work in the future. There are many different groups of people in Thailand and
from different countries that help with the children’s activities. Some groups of kind people visit and
organized fun activities and donated useful items for us. We would like to give you all our sincere thanks
for visiting and helping.
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On the 6" of June, 2 of our kids; Ploy and Lod who were born this month celebrated their
birthday’s together with Mr. Norman Vernon and Mr. Steve Williams from England who provided the
cakes for our children. Unfortunately Mr. Steve Williams couldn’t come this day but he also supports us.

The atmosphere this day was very happy and we would like to give sincere thanks to both of them.
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On the 8" of June, this day was a day of great excitement with a day of messing around in boats
sponsored by the WEST WINDS MASONIC LODGE Pattaya and supported by the skippers from The
Ocean Marina near Pattaya. Our Children very much enjoyed helping to sail the Yacht’s and the beautiful

views around the bay. That is not to speak of a thrilling ride on a very powerful jet ski. When they arrived

back at the marina it was time for great English Style Hotdogs and Ice Cream. So A Very Great Thanks to



all the very kind people that made this day possible for our children. Please see more details here:

http://www.hiv-aids-kids.org/event/the-OMY C-job-2019-1.html
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On the 9" of June, a group of kind people provided lunch and ice-cream for all of us here at the

center. They organized many fun games and sang songs on stage for patients and our children. Our

children enjoyed dancing following the music together. Thank you for all your kindness.
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On the 10" of June, our teenagers participated in a sports day at school. Som was a cheer leader

for her pink’s team. Other teenagers were in different teams and they also competed in many different

sports, helping their teams. This event is very good at promoting an air of harmony with their fellow

students.
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From the 13" -21" of June, all the patients at the Garden of Eden were very happy to welcome an
Irish volunteer group from The LYIT Gaisce Society to complete The Waist Water Drainage Ditch
Project for 2018-2019. This year is the second year for this project. Before they came to Thailand they
were all working very hard to raise the money for the materials to complete this work. Thank you all your
kindness in helping with this project. The LYIT Gaisce Society has been undertaking projects like this at
the Garden of Eden for the last Fourteen Years. The weather in Thailand at this time of year is very
changeable with blazing sunshine and the temperature in the mid-thirties to monsoon downpours. This
year, was no exception but no matter what nature through at them they carried on working very hard to
complete the task. On the last day after lunch, they also gave many useful items for all the patients at The
Garden of Eden. In the evening, The CSC Rayong organized a party to thank them for the work and our
children gave a performance of dance which we all hope that they enjoyed. We have very little to give in
return to thank them for their kindness, but we pray to God to protect them and give them successful in

their future lives. More exciting information’s here: http://www.hiv-aids-kids.org/event/gaiscesociety-

2019.html
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On the 16" of June, Mr. Norman Vernon who is a friend and benefactor of our center sponsored a

day out at the beach. Norman is all ways so happy to see the children enjoy themselves. You can see more

details here: http://www.hiv-aids-kids.org/event/norman-vernon-NB-19-2.html
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Starting on the 29" of June to the 29" of July, Pop is on holiday from university in the north of
Thailand. During this time, she would like to work helping the old people at The Camillian Social Center

Sampran rather than relaxing. She will spend 1 month of her vacation’s time working there and organizing

fun activities for the old people. She is so happy to see all old people’s smiles.
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Every weekend, our children here enjoy learning in a music therapy class with Numwan who is
now a talented young woman still under the care of the center, she presently studying in her third year at

the university. This internship is considered part of the university curriculum. She hopes to stair the

children’s emotions with music and teaches them to play musical instruments.

Camillian Social Center Rayong
1 /1 Soi Kiri, Huae Pong, Rayong 21150
Tel 038 - 685480 Fax 038 - 687480

E-mail: cscrayon@loxinfo.co.th




